Brighton & Hove Allotments Strategy

Steering Group Meeting

9.00am Tuesday, 5th November 2013

Brighton Town Hall
Present:
Vic Borrill – Director, Brighton & Hove Food Partnership

Allan Brown – Secretary, Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation

Mark Carroll – Publicity Officer, Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation
David Cooper – Allotment Officer, Brighton & Hove City Council

Anne Glow - Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation
Barbara Hardcastle – Public Health Specialist, Brighton & Hove City Council

Russ Howarth – Vice Chairman BHAF, Chairman Roedale Allotment Gardens Society

Emily O’Brien  - Brighton & Hove Food Partnership
Graeme Rolf – Operations Manager, Cityparks, Brighton & Hove City Council
Apologies:

Emily Gardiner – Treasurer, Brighton & Hove Allotment Federation
Gillian Marston – Head of City Infrastructure, Brighton & Hove City Council

Alan Phillips – Chairman BHAF, Brighton & Hove Organic Gardening Group
Robert Walker – Head of Operations, Cityparks, Brighton & Hove City Council
1. Apologies for Absence:            

See above.  
2. Minutes of Last meeting :                                                                                      

Minutes approved
Matters Arising: Dialogue on self- management with RAGS. 
RAGS have met with the council reps and have discussed the issue at the last RAGS meeting. The next stage is consultation with RAGS members/ notices on gates etc.

3. Waiting list Survey ( preliminary returns to follow)  

Total response of 887. VB worries that there are a percentage of people she suspects have not received an email or hard copy and a discussion will need to be had to as to whether we contact people who haven’t responded to confirm that they are now off the list. DC – people can be reinstated if they have been inadvertently missed. 

Current waiting list of 828 people.

96% of people would be happy to be contacted annually to confirm they would like to remain on the list.

RH commented on the difficulties of the unemployed being able to actually work an allotment due to restrictions from fulfilling job seekers allowance criteria. The waiting list survey indicated 47% of people on list are in full employment.

4. Allotmenteers Survey (final returns and report)

The ‘Allotment Phase 2 Report’ was circulated to members of the Strategy Team following the close of this meeting.

5. Drafting the Strategy document, including framework and timetable for documents and meetings of this steering group.

Brief discussion on the timetable – see appendix 1.

The strategy will need to be presented to the Environment, Transport and Sustainability committee before 03 March 2014. Papers need to be submitted to committee 4-6 weeks before they meet. DC to look into which council officer will take the paper through. (RH would like someone more on the strategic front rather than operational.) DC to check when the next date the ETS committee meet after 03 March 2014 meeting.

AP feels the finished survey should be presented to our members at our AGM in March 2014. 

Working groups will need to write up specific areas of the draft during December to be ready for January 2014. 

Week of 03/02/2014 is a deadline, any tweaks need to have been done before this date.  

6. The consultative process in November including:

1. How can we better support new plot holders?

2. The role of Associations and the role of site reps; becoming a site rep

3. Plot sizes and offering choice 

4. Waiting list: support to people on the waiting list

5. How can we ensure availability/ accessibility – to those that need them most.

(The survey has shown the great benefits for physical and mental wellbeing in      having an allotment – how can we ensure we implement this satisfactorily.)

6. How can we offer better services more efficiently?

7. How to develop the allotment community? (Awards, emails, events, social media)

8. A topic around facilities/ quality (eg. Soil/ seating/ facilities)

9. The role of community plots.

10. Security

11. Rules

EoB – The consultation event should focus on looking into solutions to the problems that have been highlighted from the survey result.

RH – would like to see topic on bio-diversity/ wildlife promotion/ green corridors.

MC – as far as plot size/ choice goes the survey was overwhelmingly in favour of plot size choice, so the discussion should be about how to implement a policy of choice. Discussion on ‘micro-beds’, how they will be managed?

107 people have responded that they would like to attend the consultation event. There are only 60 places, so how will these places be allocated? We will invite 70 as some will not turn up.  

It was decided that we’ll split the discussion into current plot-holders (53 people) upstairs and the waiting list discussion will be held downstairs. The waiting list numbers will have to be reduced slightly to fit in the allocated space.

One councillor from each of the main parties will be invited to the consultation event. 

Public Meeting on 13 November (Dorset Gardens)

See above…                        

Consulting Site Reps. (19th November at Food Partnership)

RH to draft list of potential topics that site reps are likely to want to discuss. This will be sent around to other strategy members and DC and others will comment/ amend list. 

Conversations with Councillors

The BHAF would like to discuss the draft strategy proposals with Councillors from all the main political parties as soon as possible

Engagement of the media.
The BHAF may like to release a press release on ‘mental health’ issues that have emerged from the survey. City Food News will contain something on strategy, which will come out before FP AGM in December 2013.
7.  Any Other Business
RH - In terms of budget forecasts, are we still in line with the agreed inflationary linked rent rise for 2014. DC agreed this was the case.

8.Date of Next Meeting. 
Tuesday 2 December 2013 (1.30pm) 
Tuesday 21st January 2014. (9.30am)

Tuesday  4th February 2014. (9.30am)

Tuesday 4th March 2014. (9.30am)
   
 Close of Meeting                                                   12-00
Appendix 1:

Paper to Allotment Strategy Steering Group: Strategy Process

Brighton & Hove Food Partnership 30/10/2013

As there has been a huge amount of data gathered via both surveys, as well as other consultation activity, the steering group is asked to consider a realistic timetable for drafting and agreeing the Allotment Strategy, as the original aspiration to have a draft strategy by the end of the years looks very rushed.

The group is also asked to consider how the process for drafting and formally agreeing the strategy should look like. A suggestion is:

[image: image1.png].Stm(egy Drafting

consultation (now)

(Surveys, events, focus
groups)

working groups to
draft text in their key
areas, as agreed at
December meeting.
BHFP to pull together
& 'fill in gaps'

Final version agreed
by working group late
Jan

.Formal approval

-by BHCC (to discuss:
what process/time
needed?)

-by BHAF (to
discuss: what
process/time
needed?)

NB: also to discuss:
Stakeholder
engagement?
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